During Autumn Term 2012, an independent audit of the Special Needs procedures and provision at Upwood Primary School, took place.  The audit was undertaken by the Headteacher and Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator of an Outstanding Primary School. 
Provision was rigorously analysed and the main findings are outlined below: 

· Practice is consistently in line with statutory guidance.  

· Provision for children is exemplary and clearly evaluated for maximum impact and benefit to all SEN pupils. 

· Key staff have an acute awareness of pupils’ special needs and how to impact on attainment and progress for these children

· SEN pupils play a central role in the Headteacher’s tracking procedures, ensuring high levels of intervention.

· Pupils with additional needs are identified early and both they and their parents are fully involved in the process of formulating an IEP.

· There are strong links between the school, external agencies and both nursery and secondary schools. 

Overall both auditors were impressed by the excellent practice they saw taking place.  

